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The State of New Hampshire 
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES 

 
Robert R. Scott, Commissioner 

 

EMAIL ONLY 

July 21, 2023 

Megan Murphy 
GZA GeoEnvironmental, Inc. 
5 Commerce Park North, Suite 201 
Bedford, NH  03110 

Subject: Troy – Troy Mills Landfill Superfund Site, DES Site #198405082, Project #104 

Continuation of Work Scope Approval (WSA) from Previous NH Fiscal Year (NHFY) and 
Previous Contract 

Dear Megan Murphy: 

This letter provides authorization for GZA GeoEnvironmental, Inc. (GZA) to continue work on the Troy 
Mills Landfill Superfund Site per- and polyfluoroalkyl substance (PFAS) assessment tasks per their June 
13, 2022 Proposed Scope of Services and Budget Estimate – Supplemental PFAS Assessment, previously 
approved in WSA#4 on August 11, 2022 under a prior contract, up to the balance of the outstanding 
budget, as follows: 

WSA Number Approval Date 
Outstanding Budget to roll forward into NHFY24 and 

Not-to-Exceed 

4 8/11/22 $27,006.98 

The work approved herein is to be performed under GZA’s 2024-27 Environmental Consulting Services 
Contract, approved by the Governor and Council on June 28, 2023. The period of performance for this 
work is July 1 through October 31, 2023. The total costs for the work covered by this WSA continuation 
shall not exceed $27,006.98.   

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael Summerlin, P.E. 
Waste Management Division 
Tel: (603) 271-3649 
Email: Michael.D.SummerlinJr@des.nh.gov 

ec: Gerardo Millan-Ramos, USEPA  
 Steve Lamb, GZA 
 Drew Hoffman, NHDES 
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